From: <u>Lulu M</u>

To: <u>Council Clerk – Testimony</u>

Subject: Please save the South Park Blocks and Trees **Date:** Saturday, June 19, 2021 11:12:41 AM

Dear City Council,

I love the South Park Blocks just as they are. I especially love the magnificent trees. They are crucial to urban temperature moderation, oxygen circulation, among other public benefits. These trees should be maintained and not allowed to become unhealthy. Please vote no on the SPB Master Plan when it comes to City Council July 7th, unless it can be *drastically* revised.

Separate from the Master Plan both:

- 1) the Tree Succession Plan (so a maintenance plan can be included!) and
- 2) the Green Loop to allow separate processes for those major projects.

They are too important to be buried in this Master Plan.

Thank you.

Lauren Mosman 5518 SE Flavel Dr, Portland, OR 97206